October 2014

Dear Praying Friends,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior from Mauritius. We are grateful that the Lord has blessed us with many people who pray for us and the people of Mauritius. Your prayers are a huge help to us and we appreciate you taking the time to go before the Father on our behalf and that of the Mauritian people.

The verse in Leviticus talks about the responsibility of the priesthood to keep the fire of the Lord burning on the altar of sacrifice that Initially came from The Lord. [Lev. 9:24]. There can be many application of this truth. But to us this speaks of keeping up the testimony that the God of heaven has brought in our lives a wonderful change, and that our changed lives must speak to others of God's saving grace. May this be true to each and every one of us as the day of his appearing is ever drawing near.

Pray for the Victory Baptist Church and us as we have special meetings coming up <u>beginning this</u> <u>Thursday through Sunday</u>. The theme for our conference is "Church Rejoicing." Pray for the different speakers as the following themes are developed:

Church Rejoice in your salvation (Rom 5:1-11), Church Rejoice in your tribulation and trials (1 Pe 4:12-19;), Church Rejoice in the sufficiency our your God (Phil 4.4-13), Church Rejoice in the knowledge of his certain coming (1 Pe 1:3-9).

These past few weeks a lady started to come to church. In the prayer meeting, she gave her heart to the Lord. It just happened that I shared the Word with this lady when she was a teenager. She is now married, has a daughter who is studying in Australia, and her husband is not saved yet. This goes on to say that even after more than twenty years, the Word is still effective. Pray for the salvation of this unsaved husband. Shirley is another one of these ladies that started to follow the Lord seriously. Her daughter, Nathalia, expressed the desire to be baptized. Shirley has a husband, and two sons that profess CHRIST as Savior but there is nothing that demonstrates a change life. Pray for the salvation of these.

Soon will come the time for Youth Camp. November 24,25 26 are the dates. Pray for God's protection, provision, and salvation to be revealed and experienced. Christmas time is usually a time of sharing the Good News that the Savior has come. We will be singing/ preaching and distributing tracts in two major shopping centers in two different towns. Pray that these will bear fruits for the master.

Rejoice with us over the birth of our third grand son, Adrien Luke, born to Pascal and Becky Grenade on the 19th of October. The grandparents are well and happy!

Dear praying friends, until next time, keep let us pray that we will keep the fire burning-the fire of personal study of the Word, prayer, faithful church attendance, and love for the lost souls.

May the Lord continue to bless you.

Guy and Marilyne Grenade.